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IN THE MATTER OI':

CASE 1021: The application of (The) Ohio 0il Company

, for an order granting approval of an un-
orthodix location and for assignment of a regular al-
lowable thereto in accordance with the Statewide Rules
‘and Regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission for
their proposed well to be drilled to test the Pennsyl-
vanian and Devonian formations, said well to be located
990 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West
line of Section 35, Township 15 South, Range 36 Hast,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Dean-Devonian Oil
Pool and an undesignated Pennsylvanian 0Oil Pool. Oper-
ator, in the above~styled cause, seeks an order approv-
ing an unorthodox location for their proposed well to
be Iocated 990 feet from the North line and 660 feet
from the West line of Section 35, Township 15 South,
Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. Operator
proposes to test the Pennsylvanian formation and the
Devonian formation and the Devonian formation of the
Dean~Devenian 0il Pocl and desires to have the assign-
ment of a regular allowable to the well dependent upon
the formation selected by the operator. The exception
requested:is 1. in exception to paragraph 3 and in com-
pliance with Paragrapn 5 of Order R-707 pertaining to
the Dean-Devonian 0il Pool and 2. in exception to Rule
104 of the Commission's Rules and Regulations which per-
tains to well locations, insofar as it pertains to the
Pennsylvanian formation. Operators are further advised
that the subject application may be in exception to pro-
posed rules for the Dean-Pennsylvanian 0Oil Pool as set
forth in the application in this matter in Case 1017.
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BEFORE:
Honorable John F. Simms, Jr.,
Mr. #£. S. (Johnny) Walker,
Mre. William B, Macey.

- TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR MACEY: The hearing will come to order. The next case

on the docket is (Case No. 1021.
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MR. CQUCH: Terrell Couch, The Ohio 0il Company. I would

like to call Mr. Spellman.

(Witness sworn.)

D, W. SPELLMAN, JR.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifiel

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COUCH:

Q State your name, please. A D. W. Spellman, Jt.

By whom are you employed, Mr. Spellman?

Q

A The Ohio 0il Company.

Q How ldng have you been employgd by The Ohio 0il Company?
A

Approximately fifteen years.

@ And in what capacity have you served in The Ohic 0il Compan
petroleum engineer? A Yes, sir.

Q@ You were District Engineer in the Midland Office for sSeveral
vears?

A Yes, sir, four and a half years.

Q Does that office cover the stats of New Mexico, or that por+

tion of the state involved in this hearing, at least?

A Yes, sir,

Q Mr. Spellman, what is your present occupation with The Ohio
0il Company? -

A Assistant Division Petroleum Engineer in Houston.

Q In that capacity, have you acquainted yourself with the
facts regarding the Denton-Devonian and Banderia Pool in the present
limits of that land area? ‘ A Yes, sir.

Y #r. Spellman, have you testified before this Commission bej

4

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
TELEPHMONE 3-669)




.

A Yes, sir, I have.

(3]

MR. COUCH: Z2re¢ the quualifications of the witness acceptabl
MR. MACEY: Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Spellman, this application is a request by The Ohio 0il
Company for an exception to permit drilling of a well at a location
330 feet from the lease line, is that correct, sir?

A  Yes, sir, from the south.

Q From the south line?

A From the south line of the lease.

Q And the 40-acre tract that we are referring to is the NW/L
of the NW/4, Section 35, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, is that
correct, sir? . A That is right.

Q Mr. Spellman, in connection with this case, have you occas-
ioned to be prepared, under your direction and supervision, certdn
exhibits? ’ . A I have.

Q@ And would you like to tell the Commission what those are,
please, starting with the first contour map on this?

A We have prepared a structural contour map on the concord on
top of the Devonian in the area, with the available sub-surface dat£
that we now have, with a little assistance from --

MR. COUCH: Excuse me just a minute. Do you want a copy of
these for each of you?

MR. MACEY: You can put it up on the board. I would like
the Staff to have one.

MR. COUCH: Ve will put it on the board.

MR. MACEY: T think if we have this one and one up there, it
will be sufficient,

A The other map you have thers is contoured on top of the 3tr3
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Pay in the Dean Area.

Q You have two contour maps, the first one you referred to is
contoured on top of the Devonian Formation? A Yes, sir.

Q And the second is contoured on top of the Strawn, in the
Pennsylvanian Formation? A That is correct.
Q Each of those contour maps were preparéd under your direc-
tion and supervison, Mr. Spellman? A  They were.

MR. COUCH: We offer them in evidence as Exhibits 1 and 2;

the Devonian, Exhibit 1.

MR. MACEY: Without objection, Exhibits 1 and 2 will be re-
ceived.

Q Mr. Spellman, state whether, in your opinion, the 40 acres
of The Ohio 0il Company leasehold here involved is reasonably deemed
to be productive of oil or gas in the Pennsylvanian Formation in the
Strawn Lime?

A It is our opinion that it is.

Q And state whether, in your opinion, that same forty>acres,
in your opinion, is reasonable to be productive of gas in the Devora
Formation? A It could be.

Q Is it your opinmbon that it is? A It is,

Q And is that indicated by the contour maps marked Chio's Ex-
ibits marked 1 and 2?

A Yes. The violet or purple dash line at approximately 9920
feet below sea level is our estimate of the water table as originall
pxisting in the field at its discovery.
Q You are referring to #xhibit 1°?

A pxhibit 1, contour map of the Devonian.
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9] Now, you have, I believe, a cross section, Mr. Spellman,
that has been prepared regarding this Dean-Devonian Pool Area?
A Yes, sir. '

{Ohio 0il Company's Exhibit No. 3 marked for identification}
@ Mr. Spellman, this cross section was prepared under your
direction and supervision, was it? A Yes, sir.

MR. COUCH: We offer into evidence as The Ohio 0il Company'%

Exhibit No. 3, the cross section which has been marked with that
riumber.
A Called cross section A, A-prime.

MR. MACEY: So marked on Exhibit 1, is that correct?

MR. COUCH: Yes, sir.
A Yes, Exhibit 1 has a trace of this section which generally
trends across the reservoir from a south to a north direction, with
the wells projected as according to the way the red line is shown.

MR. MACEY: Without objection, Exhibit 3 will be received.

the logs of several different wells running as designated on Exhibit

17 . A Yes, sir.

first well to the south.

A Starting from the well to the south and at point "A,™ we hay
Magnolia Petroleum Company Anderson No. 1.

G Next well?

i Atlantic Dow Federal No; 1; Sinclair Oil and Gas Company J.
P. Dean No. 1.

@ That is the discovery well in this field, is that correct?

¢ Mr. Spellman, does this cross section include and based upon

Q Can you identify those wells for the record? Start with thé

)
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A That is the discovery well irn the Dean-Devonian.
Q Next well?
A Cities Service 0Oil Company State "AW"™ No. 1.
Q Next after that?
A Sinclair 0il and Gas Company State 396 No. 1.
Q And skipping over, for the moment, the indication there, the
lines of the projective location involved in this hearing, what is
the next well to which a location is shown?

A The next well we have shown is the Magnolia Petroleum Company's
Harkrider No. 1. |

Q And the well following that on the cross section?

A Humble 0il and Refining Company's New Mexico State "AJ"™ No.

Q I see. DNow, based on the logs .6f those wells and the other
information available to you, you have selected this water-oil con-
tact which you referred to awhilé ago? A That is correct.
Q State again the point at which that was lccated and shown
on the cross saction designated by the blue coloring.

A VWe have selected the point at 9,920 feet below sea level as
water-0il contact in the Devonian.

4  Mr. Spellman, there is a yellow streak ruﬁning across the
cross section at what appears to be or is indicated to be the top
of the Devonian Pay according to the cross section. What is that
yellow line indicitative of?

A Qur interpretation of the logs in which we had assistance
from drill stem test information and core descriptions of a dens=z

zore or cap, in the top of the Devonian, generally across the top

of the structure,
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That is to say a non productive or dense zone or cap across
of this Devonian Formation, is that right?

A Tnat is right.

g State the approximate thickness of that as. .indicated by the
logs, Mr. Spellman.

A Well, it is approximately 30 feet thick, althogh it does
vary slightly.

Q Mr. Spellman, have you also had prepared under your super-
vision, a schematic diagram, referring specifically to the forty
acres involved in this Ohio application? A T have.

(The Ohio Oil Company's Exhibit No. 4 marked for identification

Q Mr. Spellman, is it your opinion that so far as can now be
determined that as ultimately developed, this devonian reservoir
will prove to be a water dry reservoir?

A We would expect it to Le, siﬁce the devonian reservoim in
Lea County in that area have that charactzristic.

Q Indications so far would not contradict that?

A That 1is correct.

Q And then it would support your opinion that it would prove
to be a water dry --

A We anticipate that.

2 Now, in the schematic diagram indicated as Exhibit 4 and

orepared under your supervision and direction -- we offer Exhibit 4

in evidence.
MR. MACEY: Without objection it will be received.
Q@ Now, Mr. Spellman, on that diagram, you have indicated the
relative positions of a well that the Ohio would drill at the 660

laocationg that is the center of the guarter guater section amd you
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have also indicated the location of the well at the 330 location,
which is the one we request in this hearing, is that correct, sir?
A That is corrcct, the 330 is from th2 zouth line of the leas
it is actually 990 feet from the north line of that quarter quarter
section.
Q On the basis of that diagram ~- does the diagram correctly

depict the different stages of the reservoir as it would be depicte

under nornal operations?

A It depicts in general what would be expected with a water
table rise in the devonian as o0il is withdrawn.

Q Now, if we were to drill a well at the certer of that quarte
quarter section, state whether that well would, under normal condi-
tions, water out and cease prgpluction sooner than a well located at
the 330 location? A It would.

Q Mr. Spellman, in a water dry field, such as this is expecte
to be, what about the oil and gas tht would be up structure from

the location of the well in this quarter quarter section we refer

to, would that oil and gas be produced from the well at the center

location?

A We would not expect it to be, no, sir, no.

Q The tendency would be for the o0il to move up structure and
away from the well, then? A Correct.

Q And if the well was located at the 660 location, this échem
atic diagram\indicates, in red in the second section there, the
second picture, the amount of ¢il that would be lost in that that

now underlies the forty acres but would not be producible from thi

well at the center location, is that correct, sir?

A Wonld yvou state that agdn, please?
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Q Aliffigthm State what the red colomi portion of the center
of that exhibit‘fcur tadicates.

A It indicates the oil that would be remaining in the deyoniaﬁ
at the time that the water table would have risen to the top of the
oroductive section in the well if it were located 600 from the nortH

line of the seddion.

Q Thank you, sir. Now, that oil, thed,-under4norma1 condition
would rot be produeible by a well located at. that 660 location?

A That is right.

Q And moving to the third diagram on our Kxhibit No. 4, state
what the red colored portion indicates there?
A It indicates the same thing as regards a well 990 feet from

th

@

north line of the Zection; the red is oil that would be remainﬁ
ing in the devonian at the time the water table would have reached :
the top of the productive section in that location.

Q That is 0il which would not be recoverable through the well
located at the 330 from the south line of the lease?
A That is right.
Q Simply stated, that schematic diagram indicates and shows
iwhat happens when oil moves up structure in a water dry reservoir,
that the well farther down the structure ceases to produce before a
well fartherrup structure ceases to produce? A That is right.

Q And the o1l well up structure from the oil, the oll moves
on up structure to those above? A That is correct.

Q Now, Mr. Spellman, to return to Hxhibit 3, that is thne cross
section, and turning to those points marked in red on that cross
structure, designated ~- over near the end near the A Prime point -

Thne Onio 011 Company 990 location 1s the heading of one of
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A That 1ig right.
o Now, state what the red coloring indicated the
Mr. Spellman; in each of those two points.

A That indicates approximabely the same thing as
on the schematic diagram in Exhibit kL, the red is the
interval overall gross above the water table and below

cap.
990 location would have a slightly larger pay section,

location?

A A little bit more, yes, sir.

Q And, moving to the right, the Magnolia Harkrid
have a slightly less pay section than either of those
indicated by the cross section? A That

Q Now,.have you made an jnvestigation to determi
at completion of Magnolia -=

A We have been following 1t with considerable in

with reference to that well, Mr. Spellman?

A It is our understanding that subsequent to & c

and reperforating, the Magnolia nas now ceased work an

to put the well on pump.

Q Did they encounter considerable amount of wate

Mr. Spellman?

- —— = —— -
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Q In other words, that indicates that a well located at the

currently available information than would a well located at the 66

Q Will you state what the latest information is that you have

amount of work and in saqeezing, reperforating, acidizing, squeezing
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Q- And that was one of the difficulties in attempting to com=-
plete it, is that correct?

A | That's right. They evidently had some mechanical diffi-
culty.

Q Mr. Spellman, a well located at the point at which we propos
to obtain permission to drill our well, that is, 330 from our south
lease line, 330 feet from our south lease line, if that well is
drilled at that location, would that endanger the correlative rights
of other operators in that area?

A Not in my opinion.

Q In your opinion, would it or not protect the correlative

rights of The Ohio 0il gompany? A It would.

Q In your opinion, Mr. Spellman, if a well is required to be

drilled at the center location, would it be a certainty that we would

be able to complete a well in the devonian formation?

A You never have that assurance when you dill a well.

Q As indicated by the Harkrider well, wouldwe expect to encoun
ter some difficulty completing a well in our center location becausd
of that similarity din position?

A We would have more difficulty, we believe, than we would in
the one 990 from the north line, because there would be less gross
section in which to make a position.

Q Mr. Spellman, in order for The Ohio 0il Company to have a
fair opportunity to produce its fair and equitable share of the oil
in the devonian formation, is it your opinion that the well should
be located 330 feet from the southerly line rather than 660 feet
from the southerly line?

A In my opinion it should be located 990 feet from the north ]

inee.
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0 Mr. Spellman, at the time the original rules were adopted
br at the time of the hearing in the original pool rules on the
ievonian pool on September 15, 1955, T believe I am correct that
vas one well then completed, that being the Sinclair discovery well?
A That is right.

there were six wells either drilling or staked that were
bhen within the limitz of the devonian pool as described in the
hpplication for the pool rules?
A That is righ%. I believe that is correct.
Q Do you know what has been the result of those six wells that
vere drilling or staked within the area at that time?
A One well that was drilling, the Sinclair 396 No. 1 has been
completed as a devoniall. producer, and the Magnolia --
Q That is shown on the cross section, is it not?
A It is.
Q And another well is being completed as a producer, one of
phose six? |
A The Magnoia Harkrider has been completed. However it's not

been potential.

Q That is the one that is being put on the pump?

A Yes.
And the one that encountered the water trouble?
Yes, it -~-
All of those -~ I beg your pardon, prooed.
-- encountered dirficulties both of producing water and not

roducing very much oil.

Q J see. Those are two of the six wells; have any of the othe{
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of it.

] All of tnese facts, then, inuicate to you tnat circumsta.uceg
exist which would require? in certain instances, the drilling of
wells closer than the 660 from the lines in this particular forinatipn?

A Yes, sir.

— Q Is the Dow Federal L;/ell shown on your cross section?

A Yes, sir, it is shown. It is the second well from the left
side on Exhibit 3.

Q And location of that well is compared to the proposed, the
expected cross section in the location which we request. What is
the comparsion between the pay section that was shown on that log
and the pay section encountered, or expected to be encountered, in
our proposed location?

A Approximately the same.

Q Approximately the same, and it is likely that we might not
even make a well if we are allowed to move 330 feet from the line,
is that correct?

A That is a possibility.

MR. COUCH: I have no further questions.
MR. MACEY: Any questions of the witness?

EXAMINAT ION BY MR.NUTTER:

Q Mr. Speilman, what is the basis for drawing your contours
and chopping off the structure in the northwest direction as shortly
as you have? Isn't there a possibility that that structure could ,
extend to the northwest farther?

A There is a possibility. The only detailed shooting that we

have done in the area and on which we based some 07 these contours

wasdone in the middlie of January after the wells, a;;.z;g,},;&,.&g,pk_p;dgﬁm
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No. 1 and t he Humble A. J. No. 1 were drilled, and was detailed only
in the vicinity of the location for which we are applying to attempt
to pin down tnose particular contours.

Q These,contours, in other words, are based on the tests that
nave been made in these other wells, the horizions have been picked
for the devonian as well as on a seismic --

A It's a combination of the two, there is not a tremendous
amount of sub-surface data available now.

Q Until a well is drilled on the northwest end of that struc-
ture, it is pretty hard to say that it does téper off in that area
where your proposed location is, isn't it,with any certainty?

A WHch area are you speaking of now?

Q I am speaking of your contour map whih shows the devonian
structure dropping off pretty sharply on the northwest end so that
we reach a level of minus 9850 right across your.forty acres in the
NW N¥W Section 35. What I am trying to drive at is: Isnt't there a
possibility thaﬁ this structure couldn't extend farther to the nortH—
west?

A It might, although we believe we have done the best we could
do in cur shooting attmepts tc pin down those contours that cross
our lease.

Q Another thing I would like to ask you, what is the status-
at the present time of the Sinclair Well No. 2 located in the S§ NJ{
Section 357 |

A Southeast of the Northwest -- that was drilling.

8] That is drilling at the present time? A Yas, sir.

8] Do vou know the deptn of that at the present time?
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A That is the 396 No. 2. I will have %0 go on memory, and &
would say it is probably around seven thousand feet.

Q@ Now, the Sipelair 294 No. 3 4n the SW NF, --

A It is also drilling at about the same depth.

Q  About 6,000 or 7,000 feet. And the well, the Magnolia Hark
rider No. 1 has been drilled into the devonian, has it not?

A Yes, sir, it was drilled into the devonian back in December

Q Do you believe that a well located in the SW/4 of the NW/k,
Section 35, would adequately drain the acreage that would be dedica
to it if it were allocated that quarter quarter section?

A If a well were drilled in the SW/h NW/A, Section 35, would
it adequately drain?

Q Yes, would it drain that quarter quarter section?

4 One well is capable of draining considerable more than fort]
acres.,

Q Do. you believe that it might also drain up into your quarte]
quarter section there if your well was watered out as shown on this
schematic diagram? A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: That is all.

MR. MACEY: Anyone else have any questions of the witness?

SEXAMINATION BY MR, MANKIN:

Q

%

Most of your testimony relates to the devonian, don't you
believe you could get & commercial well in the Strawn or Pennsylvani
ian, as you have indicated? 1In other words, you are asking for a
location for an unorthodox location in both the Pennsylvanian and
devonian?

A No, sir, as I understand it, what we are asking would be

Led

N

L]
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normal for the Pennsylvanian; State-wide Rules would apply. There
hasn't been any spacing rules set up for the Pennsylvanian.

Q Do you feel that in a 600 locabtion oi %50 Location, eitner
one, that you could make a commercial well without any problem of
edge position?

A In the Penn%ylvaﬁan?

Q In the Pennsylvaniane

A Yes, sir, if you qualify "commercial."

Q Also, I have one other quéstion. You indicated that the
water téble on your Exhibit No. 3 as water table in the devonian
was somewhat level. You don't feel it is tilted?

A Our four -- we didn't have any reason to tilt it,

MR. MACEY: Does anybody else have a question?
EXAMINATION BY MR, NUTTER:

Q One more. At the average rate of driliing in this area,
how long do you think it will be before Sinclair's State No. 396,
Nos. 2 and 3 would be at a depth that we would know what the devon-
ian has to offer?
A I would guess it wouid take aboﬁt three and a half months
from this time.
Q To go on down from their current depth of six to seven
thousand feet down into ﬁhe devonian?
A That is right., 1 admit at this time that our lease on the
Dean-expires June the Lth, 1956,
MR. NUTTER: 1 believe that is all.
MR, MACEY: Does anyone else have a question of the witness

MR. COQUCH: ir. Macey, I would like to ask another question

i or two,
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REDIRECT #XAMINATION

BY MR, COUCH:

Q Mr. Spellman, with respect to the possibility of this de-
vonian structure extending f'a..her to the north, the contcurs she.a
on these Exhibits 1 and 2 show a much more gradual slope and is

definitely established that exists on the south and west?

A That is right. In fact, we have left the contours open

northward because of some type of flatening that seems to occur in

that area.
Q At the time that these Pool Ruks were adopted, I believe we

have shown in September 1955, September 15, 1955 when the hearing

was held, that the. discovery well was the only completed well in

the field, is that right, sir? A That is correct.

Q Now, there have been a total of some eight wells drilled
to the devonian, of which there are four that are productive and
those four include the Harkrider well, is that right?

A That is correct.

MR. COUCH: I think that is all.
MR. MACEY: Any further questions of the witness?

EAAMINATION BY MR, MACEY:
Q Mr. Spellman, as I understand it, you are going to project

a well through the devonian in the event your geology is faulty or

can't complete in the devonian, you want to recomplete in the Pen-

nsylvanian, is that correct, if it is there?

A If it is productive we would probably make an attempt.

Q Is the Strawn relatively erratic in the area?

A Seems to be. The pay thickness varies from well to well,

MR. MACEY: Apyone else have a question of the witness?

If not,
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the witness may be excused.

53 you hiave anything further?

MR, COUCH: DNo, sir, ~-~ Yes, Jjust this one question.

MR. MACEY: All right.

MR. COUCH: Mr. Spellman, based on information that we now
have, would it be indicated that a well to the Pennsylvanian only
would be an adviseable commercial expenditure on our forty acres?

A We wouldn't consider it so.

MR, MACEY: If there are nc  further questions the witness
may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
Do you have anything further?

MR, COUCH: No, sir.

MR, MACEY: Do you have a statement you would wish to make?

MR. COUCH: 1If there are any statements that can be made.

MR, MACEY: Does anyone have a statement to be made iﬁ this

case?

MR. HARBEN: May it please the Commission, I represént Sin-
clair 0il and Gas Company, and while we do not have any testimony
which we desire to offer in this case, we would like to make a stat
ment in opposition to the application.

Some months ago Sinclair 0Oil and Gas Company made an appliéatio

wherein we asked for an order establishing and defining the Dean-Des

vonian Pool and for an order establishing a uniform spacing of well
in the pool., We asked that the order provide that wells be drilled
in the center of the forty acres or in the center of the Gevernment

quarter quarter section with 150 feet tolerance in order to avoid

T
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surface structures.

A hearing was had on that application on September 15th, 1955,
ttestimony was introduced to show this Commisgion that if our appli-
cation was granted that it would tend to protect correlative rights
and prevent waste.

On October 13th, 1955, after that hearing and after the Commis-
sion heard testimony, the application was granted by order entered
on that date. That order provides that all wells drilled in the
Devonian Pool be located in the center of each Governmental quarter
quarter section with a tolerance of 150 feet in any direction to
avoid surface obstructions.

It will be noted that that order does not provide a tolerance
of 150 feet that may be had in order to gain structural advantage.
Sinclair Oil and Gas Company on the State Lease No. 396 adjoining
the forty acres in question here on the south, and on the east.

The State Lease No. 413, sofar as Sinclair 0il and Gés Company is
concerned, it proposes to comply with this Commission's order and
drill its wells in the center of the quarter quarter section unless
some circumstances may develop which we have no information about
at the present time. We believe that this field should be develope
on a uniform pattern in accordance with this Commission's orders.

Sinclair, at the preéent time, has two wells drilling on the
State Lease No. 396 which adjoins this forty acres to the south.

If this Commission grants this applicaﬁion and grants an exception
to its order which was heretofore entered, and permits the Ohio 0il
Company to drill its well 330 feet from the south line, then there

will be a well 330 feet from our State lease. When we offset the

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REFORTERS
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well, we propose to drill in the center of the Fforty acres or quart+r
quarter section in accordance with the Commission's orders and whic*
would locate our well in the State lease 660 feet from the line of
the Ohio lease, and we believe that the well located 330 feet from
the south line of the forty acres would drain oil from our State
lease No. 396 when we drill an offset well 660 feet from the line.
As I understand the testimony -~ I might have misunderstood somg
of it -- Mr. Spellman said that in his opinion the devonian formati¢n
would be productive of o0il under the entire forty acres. HNow, the
contour line map which has been presented here and offered in evi-

dence appears to have been compiled by the theoretical projection of

W

contours; we have no definite information as to where this waterlin
ise

Now, are we going to permit lease owners to crowd their wells
towards the center of this structure? If we do, when are we going
to define the outlines or edges of the structure? We do not know
whdaher or not a well drilled in the center of the forty acres would
e as productive and would produce as much oil as a well drilled
330 feet from the south line., I say that we should drill enough
wells in the center of the quarter quarter sections in accordance
with this Commissiont!s orders until we obtain enough information to
determine where the waterline is around the field.

Now, I do not believe that the testimony wnhich has been intro-
duced in this case justifies the Commission in granting an exceptioh
and permitting a well to be drilled 330 feet from the line of our
State lease, and I ask that the Commission require that the wells
ne drilled in accordance with its order entered on October 13th,

1955
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MR. MACEY: Does anyone else have a statement to make in

this case?

MR. COUCH: If it please the Commission, Sinclair has not
seen fit to introduce any additional evidence in connection with
this hearing, but having made this rather detailed and lengthy
statement, some of which partakes of the nature of testimony or con
clusions drawn from factual data or supposition, I would like to
make a statement of the position of The Ohio 0il Company.

First of all, there is no requirement that a party must sit
and wait for additional development before he is givin an opportuni
to try to make a well on his acreage. The fact that our lease is
to expire shortly is properly of no specific concern of this Com-
mission in its conservacy efforts any more than is the fact that
State acreége adjoins it to the south a matter for this Commission

to be concerned with in determining the proper conservacy methods.

I know the Commission is not going to give undue weight to eith%r

of those circumstances. I do point out that we have now eight more
wells, or seven more wells, than were available when this Commissio

entered its order when the evidence was originally presented on

September 15th, 1955. The Ohio Oil Company feels that it has delayled

long enough and it is entitled to proceed before this Commission to

present the best information now available and to request that this|.

Commission give due consideration to all that we now have availablé
and to afford us a fair opportunity to recover what we concéive to
be our fair and eqiitable share of the o0il underlying our tract.

We nave a statement to the effect that a well drilled at the
6560 location offsstting our acreage to the east will not prevent

drainage and a well that we might drill at the location we request

vy
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would drain the State acreage to the south. There is no evidence
in the record to indicate that or support it.\

I invite the Commission's attention to the record in Case 958 a
¢o tne almost complete lack o1 evidence that was available at that
time to require absolutely that all wells in this field be drilled
on the center of the forties. I further suggest that we consider,
at this time, the fact that the State-wide rules recognise tiai a
uniform pattern is a good thing to begin with, and that the wildcat
locations must be in the center of the forty with only a hundred
foot tolerance, but the State-wide Rules also recognize that an
oil field, once it is found that it is fair to permit the operators
to drill within 330 feet of the line, in some cases perhaps that
should be prohibited. We feel, in this case, that it is no longer
necéssary to make the drilling in the center mandatory; if we are
going to have a fair chance in view of the difficulties encountered
by the others, that The Ohio 0il Company is entitled to drill its
well 330 feet from the line where it will not have a structural
advantage, but a structural opportunitye.

MR, MACEY: Does anyone else have a statement in this case?
If not, we will take the case under advisement.
% 3 % %
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )SS

I, THURMAN J, MOODY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

above and foregoing transcript of proceedings had before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission is a true and correct transcript
to the bvest of my knowledge, skill and ability.

aegorters
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Thhomeces K. -////(«?(Zfoy Howeston, Forres
////;}J4vﬁ447ﬁ§%h{// Re: Apvroval of Hon-Standard Location and Regular
Solarnciys Alloweble {or e well proposed To test Pennsyl-

venian and Devonian formations in NW/& NW/b
Section 35, T-15-S, R-36-8, 11.M.P.0M., Lea
County, being within the area included in the
Dean-Devonian Pool.

Hew Mexico 0Qil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. W. B. Macey, Secretary

Gentlenmen:

The Ohio 0il Company respectfully requests thalt you grant this application
for exceptions to the Statewide Rules and the eppliceble pool rules, by aunthoriz-
ing The Chio 0il Company to drill a well 1o a sufYicient depth to test the Penn-
sylvanian and Devonian formations for oil and gas at a location 990 feet from the

nortn Yline and 660 feet from the west line of Section 35, Township 15 South,
Renge 3€ Bast, N.M.P.M., Lea County, and by authorizing production of oil and gas
from such well at the rate and amount permitied by the Statewide Rules without
pernalty on account of location of the well, such procduction To be from the forma-
tion selected by applicant.

The Ohio 0il Company is the owner of velid oil and gas leases from A. C, Dean
et al, covering the NW/hk KW/h of said Section 35 and other lands. All other
interested parties known to applicant are as follows: BSinclair O0i1 snd Gas Company,
Sunray 0il Company, Magnolisa Petroleum Compseny, Tidewater Associated 0il Company,
Hunble 0il & Refining Compeny, Gulf 0il Corporation, Atlantic Refining Company, and
¥r. Den Auld, P. 0. Box 988, Kerrville, Texas.

The drilling and production of the proposed well, al the location and in the
manner stated asbove, will not cause but will prevent waste and will not damage but
will protect correlastive rights. Refusal of this appliceiion would deprive your
applicant of a feair opportunity to recover its just and equitable share of the oil
and gas under the IW/L of the HH/h of said Section 35.

Tte Ohio Gil Company requests that this application te set for hearing st the
earliest possible date, that due notice of the application and Learlng be issued
and putlished as reguired by law, and that the hearing te held vefore an Exeminer.

If objection to the hearing beicre the Exgminer is made within the tire provided
by law, or if the Commission desires o nold the neallnb itsell, your gpolicant
reouests that this spplication be set for hearing before ihe Commission at its
repuvler hearing on Februsry 15, 1956, if poo51ole.



January 25, 1956
New dMexico 0il Conservation Conmission
Page 2

The Ohio 0il Company requestis that promptly after such hearing this appli-
cation be granted, that the exceptions herein requested be authorized and that
the Commission enter its order epproving and authorizing the location, drilling
and production of the well as reguested in this applicaticn. After such order
is entered, The Ohio expects to file Form € 10l and other applicable forms in
connection with such well, which forms shall be based upon and filed pursuant
to such order.

Very truly yours,

THE CHIO OIXIL COMPANY

AW 4 4
. 0. Terrell Ccucn

TC: MK
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Thommees R, ety Hoeeston,Teras
7) 7, v ' - .
_7{62045W“%¢é%”94{ Re: Approval of Non-Standerd Location and
Florsicyys Regular Allowable for a well proposed

to test Pennsylvanian and Devonian
formations in NW/L NW/L Section 35,
T-15-S, R-36-E, N.M.P.M., Lea County,
being within the area included in the
Dean-Devonian Pool.

Mr. W. B. Macey, Secretary

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Bill:

I enclose in triplicate application for hearing on the
gbove subject. I will appreciate your setting the case for the
earliest possible date after notice can be given, so that in the
event hearing before the Commission is necessary it will be
possible to get the case on the February docket.

Please return the extra copy of this letter with a note
on it showing the date, time and place selected for the hearing.
Any thoughts or suggestions you might have in connection with
this case will be sppreciated.

Sincerely,

errell Couch

TC: MK
Ene. b
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Point 1

Point 2:

Point 3:

Point 4:

Point 5:

CASE 1021

Application of Okio Oil Company for exception to Dean
Devonian Pool Rules to permit drilling a 660-330 location.

No real evidence was presented in the hearing of Case 958 (establishing
660-660 locations) except that ""where you have 40-acre proration units
you should have 40-acre spacing."

Ohio recognized the position they would be in if 40-acre spacing was
required. They entered no evidence in Case 958 but made a vigorous
objection to Sinclair'!s proposal. They were joined by Shell in
objecting.

Ohio's exhibits in Case 1021 indicate that the Devonian structure is a
small sharply dipping structure, and that the water-oil contact is at
approximately - 9920. Sinclair in its exhibit #3 in Cases 1016-1017
also picked the water-cil contact at — 9920.

Ohio's Exhibit #3 and #4, if correct,and assuming that the water table
is not tilted, would indicate that considerable oil underlying their
acreage could not be recovered by them under a 660 location. Further,
that even with a 330 location, some of the oil underlying their acreage
will go to a Sinclair located up-structure on the south offset location.
Sinclair offered no testimony in Case 1021 but did offer a vigorous
objection to its approval. However they made no objection to Ohio’s
exhibits or their interpretation thereof, so it is probably fair to consider

them as a fair representation of the structure and facts.




In the interest of Protection of Correlative rights it appears that

Ohio's application would not injure Sinclairtg rights, byt in fact would




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

April 11, 1956

Mr. J. 0. Terrell Couch
The Ohio 01l Company
P.0. Box 3128

Houston, Texas

Dear Mr. Couch:

I am reasonably sure that you have received a copy of Commission
Order R~778 by this date, but just in case you have not I am enclosing
& CopY.

Yours very truly,

A. L. Nmr, Jr. 7
Acting Secretary - Director

ALPsbrp
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Mr. A. L. Porter, Acting Director
01l Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Thank you very much for your immediate response to my request
for copies of Order 98-A.

I enclose for your information a copy of my letter of this date
addressed to Ada Dearnley sand Associates, attention Mr. Thurmen J. Moody.
Some time ago I discussed with Mr. Bill Macey the fact that T had con-
sidered writing such a letter. At that time he seemed to think it would
not be misunderstond. T hope it will not be. Certainly, we are ail
interested in obtaining the most accurate transcripts possible in the
cases presented to the Commission and its Examiner.

I received a call from Mr. Bill Macey last week, verifying that
the order was signed approving The Ohio's location for its Dean well as
requested in the application in Case 1021. It may have been that the
order was signed only by Mr. Macey and by the Land Commissioner and that
you are still holding it for signature by the Governor. In any event,

I have not received a copy of the order. I have, however, advised
management that The Ohio could commence drilling the well. I will
appreciate receiving a copy of the order at your convenience.

Very truly yours,

errell Couch
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Ada Dearnley and Associates
P. 0. Box 1092

Alvuguerque, New Mexico
‘Attention: Mr. Thurmen J. Moody

Dear Mr. Moody:

I enclose The Ohio’s check Ro. 92466 in the amount of $9.55
in payment of your invoilce FNo. 3906 for the transeript in Case 1021 before
the Oil Conservation Commission.

Please sccept my apologles for not having sent the check
sooner; however, I delayed mailing the check until I could write this
letter and send you a copy of the transcript with such corrections as
Mr. Spellmen and I could make. Of courae, the corrections indicated on
the enclosed copy sre for the most part necessarily based upon our memory
and I recognize that we may be in error. On the other hand, sowe of the
corrections are very obviously the result of misunderstanding the testiwony,
the transcript being phonetically similar but obviously not the same as the
actual testimony. For exmmple, I refer to page 7 where the word "dry” is
used instead of the word "drive”,

My purpose in sending you the enclosed corrected copy of the
transcript is not to be critical, but, on the contrary, I feit it might be
of soms help to you in the future. Perhaps, until you have become more
familtar with some of the termimology you are likely to encounter in
mattere pertalning to oi) and gas, it would be advissble to supplement your
stenotype notes by mezane of a tape recorder. As I recall, a tape recorder
was being used during sll or a part of the hearing in Case 1021, A playback
of that tape, if avallable, might be helpful in indicating the bepefits of
such double checking. In any event, it would seem to me that you would find
it beneficial to devise some system of editing your transcripts by one who
is more familiar with the terminology l1ikely to be encountered at hearings
of this kird.

I am sure you recall that you also took the record in the cese
vhere Sinclair sought to amend the Pool Rules in the Desn-Devonian and the
Dean-Pennsylvanian fields to permit oil-o0il dual completions. I have




April 5, 1956
Hr. Thurmsn J. Moody
Page 2

received the tramscript in that case, but have not had an opportunity to
reed it csrefully. In scamning through it I observe that the word "ways” 1s
used in several places vhere obviously the word used in the testimony was
"waste",

I certainly hope that chc-ents and suggestions will be of
some assistance to you. As I stated, they are intended only for that

Ppose.
Very truly Yyours,
J. O. Terrell Couch-
TCIHMK
Enc.2

ce - Mr. Ac Lo Pmr (‘/enc.)
Acting Director
011 Comservation Cosmission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, Kew Mexico
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NE¥ MEXICO

© IN THE MATTER QF TEE MEARING

| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
i COMMISBION OF THE STATE OF NEW
! MEXIOO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

| COMZIDERTW;:

- CASE NO. 1021
Order No. R-778

THEE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

i OF THE ONIO OIL COMPANY FOR AX
ORDER GRANTING APPROVAL OF AN
UNORTHOBOX LOCATION FOR TERIR
PROPOSED WEIL IX EXCEPTION TO
PARAGRAPH 3 AND IN COEPLIANCE
WITE PARAGRAPE 5 OF THE BPECIAL
RULES AMD RBGULATIONS FOR TIR
DEAN-DEVONIAN OIL POOL AS BET
IN QREER R-707. SAIDP WELL
LOCATED 900 FEXT FRON TEE
INE AND SSC FERT ¥RON THE
LINE OF SECTION 38, TOWNSEIP
5 SOUYTE, RANGE 36 RAST, NNPM,
LEA COUNTY, NEVW MEXICO, Ilm
DRAN-DEYONIAN OIL POOL,

ORDER OF THE COMMIEEION

g:z

:

BY THE COMNISBION:

This cause came on for hearing on February 15, 198566,
. at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of
i Now Mexico, Lkereinafter referred to as the "Commission".

MOW, on this % day of March 1958, the Commission,
1 & quorum being present, having considsred the evidemce adduced at
said hearing and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

‘ (1) That due notice having been given as required by
‘ 1aw, the Commission bas jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
- matter thereof.

{2) That The Ohio Oil Company, applicant in this case,
| 16 the owner of oil and gas leases from A. C. Dean et al covering

i among otber lands the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 35, Township 15 South,

| Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

‘ {(3) That applicant proposes to drill a well in the
. Pean-Devonien 0il Pool, said well to be located 990 feet from the
! Noxth line and G680 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township
{15 Sauth, Range 36 Fest, NMPM, Les County, New Mexico,

| (4) That denial of thia application will deprive
© applicant of e falr opportunity to recover its jusi and eguitable
share of the oil and gas under the NW/4 of the NW/4 of sald Bection

7 39.




-2'.
Order No. R-778

{(3) Thet the dArilling and production of the proposed
well at the locatiou apd in the seauer Cioiel &bove will nct cause
but will prevent waste and will protect correlative rights.

IT 18 TREREFORE ORDERRED:

That the aprlication of The Ohio Oil Company for an
order granting approval for an umorthodox locatioa for a propesed
well in the Dean-Devonian Poel to be located 900 feet from the
Porth line and 660 feet from the ¥West line of Section 36, Towmship
15 Bouth, Range 36 Xamst, NNPM, Lea County, New Mexico, be and the
same is hereby spproved and granted. ‘

BOXE at Banta Fe, Xew Mexico on the day and year
hereinabove designated.

STATE OF WEV MEXICO

;Zmﬁﬂ“ COMMISS ION
? .

JOBN F, EINME, Chairman
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